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SOUTH GLOUCESTER LOCAL PLAN: Policies, Sites and Places Plan. Regulation 18 Consultation.

I am responding to this consultation on behalf of Hanham District Green Belt Conservation Society and our response is restricted to Hanham and Hanham Abbots parishes. We are of course interested in the whole of the South Glos green belt but other consultees closer to  the particular sections will be more qualified to make response in those cases. 

Our Society was formed nearly 35 years ago and we currently have around 100 subscribers (i.e. households).
We have always worked well with South Glos Council and our views have achieved some benefits for the area in the past.

The points we wish to make on this occasion are:-

1) We view as sacrosanct the green belt in our area, i.e. Hanham Hills, the fields to the south of Abbots Road/Court Farm Road and the River Avon Valley and would be most unhappy and object strongly should any threat to these green belt areas arise.

We have seen other areas removed from the South Glos green belt in the past year or so which is contrary to the both the national and local government avowed policies and we would not wish for any more areas of green belt to be lost. Brown field sites and even green areas beyond the green belt should be considered first. 

2) We have been unable to discover any brown field land within our Society’s area other than the “Tesco” site at Hanham. We understand that the “Tesco” planning permission expires in 2016 and we urge the Council to take the opportunity to re-zone this land, or at least a significant part of it, for housing. An area sufficient for 150 dwellings should be considered. It may be that some low rise apartment blocks would be necessary to reduce the footprint per dwelling but these should not be a significant feature when the Hills are viewed from the high ground at Bryants Hill. We would expect to see some affordable and starter homes included in such a development. We understand that planning permission for conversions from barn and factory premises to dwellings is no longer required so perhaps the way is open to convert some of the remaining Kleen-e-zee buildings to residential.

It is hoped there would also be room for a small parking area to enhance that available in Laburnham Road and 
for light industrial premises.






3) We are concerned that the field adjacent to Williams Close, Longwell Green is vulnerable, having been subject to a 
planning application in the past.  We would be most unhappy to see a new application to develop this area be successful. Should South Glos be unable to resist a development here then it would have to be built into the hillside so as not to impinge on the Hanham Hills skyline.

Also as partial compensation for the loss of this section of green beltwwe would want to see the Hanham Hall park in its entirety (i.e. westwards to the Gover Road/ Whittucks Road boundaries within the green belt.


We believe these comments are entirely reasonable and that South Glos Council should give them full weight when considering any future development proposals during the preparation of the Local Plan for our area.


Yours faithfully


C W Hurfurt, Secretary Hanham District Green Belt Conservation Society.
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